

## TFC Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

(Send to: [tf-openci-triage@lists.trustedfirmware.org](mailto:tf-openci-triage@lists.trustedfirmware.org))

**Attendees:** Karen, Sufyan, Saheer, Anton, Olivier, Shebu, Matt, Matteo, Ben, Bence

**February 25, 2025**

### Minutes

- Infrastructure (FVPs in Tux)
  - TF-A
    - Any issues to report this week?
      - Olivier spoke about the message on the TF slack channel regarding the glitches related to Gerrit
        - Not directly related to the CI job
    - [\[TFC-365\] TF-A Automatic rebasing for patch reviews - Jira](#)
      - In Progress
      - Olivier is working on this
    - [\[TFC-692\] LTS-v2.8.25: mail and readthedocs update were not done - Jira](#)
      - In Upstream Review
      - Still being worked on
    - [\[TFC-660\] Evaluate Feasibility of Publishing Binaries to Private Storage for Model Containers - Jira](#)
      - Has since been Closed
  - TF-M
    - No issues to report this week
    - Anton did want to know the current status of the ST Boards
      - Karen to follow up with Arthur
    - [\[TFC-724\] TF-M: Update the version of the STM32 Cube Programmer - Jira](#)
      - In Progress

- Arthur is still working on this one
- Sufyan
  - UAT is underway
    - No issues as of yet
  - Need to establish a Go-Live freeze date
    - Two options available
      - 1. Go live without Gerrit
      - 2. Go live without Gerrit and wait until it's fully deployed
    - Sufyan wanted Ben's opinion on the options
      - Ben supports the option that is the less risky, safer option (#1)
    - The big bang approach is always riskier
    - Step-by-step might be better
  - We need to consider any releases happening during that time as well
    - TF-A mentioned they may be releasing in the April timeframe, but this needs to be confirmed
      - **Action** - Olivier to go back to the TF-A team and decide on what the release date will be
  - Arm also has to do a change freeze and that has to be considered as well
  - After much discussion, it was decided that Arm will go with **Option 1** and will try to get it done by the end of March